
 

 

 

 

 

November 21, 2014 

 

Mr. Kyle C. Sousville 

Federal Correctional Institution  

Po Box 9000  

Berlin, NH 03570 

 

Dear Kyle, 

 

We have received your public record act request dated November 10, 2014. You have asked for 

information reflecting the U.S. Government's jurisdiction over certain plots of land in Vermont. 

The Governor's Office is not the custodian of the records you seek, however, we hope the below 

information is helpful to you. We understand you have also contacted the Secretary of State's 

Office.  

In addition to the Secretary of State's Office, you may wish to contact the town clerk's office of 

the town in which the land is located. More information about the recording of deeds or other 

conveyances to the U.S. Government is contained in the attached statutes from the legislature's 

website. These statutes also describe the consent of the State of Vermont to the U.S. 

Government's acquisition by the United States over certain lands in Vermont. In addition, you 

may wish to contact the U.S. Attorney's Office regarding land in Vermont that is subject to 

federal jurisdiction or the Milwaukee Field Office of the U.S. Department of the Interior, Bureau 

of Land Management-Eastern States. Contact information for each of these entities is below.  

 

Vermont U.S. Attorney's Office: 

 

Burlington 

United States Courthouse and Federal Building 

Post Office Box 570 

11 Elmwood Avenue, 3rd Floor 

Burlington, VT 05402-0570 

(802) 951-6725 

Fax: (802) 951-6540 

TTY/TTD: (802) 652-1140 

 

Rutland 

United States Courthouse and Federal Building 

Post Office Box 10 

151 West Street, 3rd Floor 

Rutland, VT 05702-0010 

(802) 773-0231 

Fax: (802) 773-0214 



TTY/TTD: (802) 652-1140 

 

U.S. Department of the Interior, Bureau of Land Management-Eastern States: 

Northeastern States Field Office 
Field Manager: Dean Gettinger  

Associate Field Manager: Randall Anderson  

626 E. Wisconsin Ave., Suite 200 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414-297-4400 

Fax: 414-297-4409  

 

We hope the above information is helpful to you. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Geoff Green 

Office of the Governor 
 


